Corpus Christi Home and School Board Meeting September 29, 2022

Present at Meeting- Mrs. Maria Greenberg, Mrs. Amy Herron, Kara Ciancuilli, Samantha D'Agostino, Laura Dougherty, Jen Hassinger, Jill Smith and Kelly Wichner

Not Present- Colleen Bogle

1. Opening Prayer Led By Mrs. Herron

2. Principal Update- Mrs. Greenberg and Mrs Herron-

- A. We thank Mrs Diprinzio for her time this past month in Honors Math. At this time, we do not have a replacement. Student will return to the regular Math classroom and teachers will incorporate material appropriate for the honor students.
- B. No Spanish teacher hired at this time. We are looking at alternative ways to incorporate Spanish into the classroom until a teacher is hired.
- C. (2) Kindergarten lunch monitors needed M-F 11:30-12:30
- D. (1) Lunch monitor needed M-F 11:15-1:15 (1) Lunch monitor M, W, TH 11:15-1:115
- E. We are very proud of our school for being recognize as a Blue Ribbon school. To reward our students and faculty, a pastoral holiday has been given by Father Schiele and we will be off school October 28, 2022. We will also have a prayer service of thanksgiving for our award on Wednesday, October 19.
- F. Every month, the faculty will recognize the students through the "fruits of the Holy Spirits". Student who represent this each month will be honored with an award.
- G. This year, the students will attend each liturgy sitting with their prayer partners.
- H. We continue to following Montgomery County and the Archdiocese when it comes to covid. At this time, we no longer require any testing. Covid will be treated as a regular respiratory illness at this time. However, if a parent tests their child and they are positive, they have to contact the school and follow quarantine protocol.
- I. Field trips are returning this year. More to follow as we get pricing and dates together.
- J. Walkie Talkie update- The order is in. We have not received a date as to when these will arrive.
- K. Security system/Keyfobs- Phase one has been complete. Last year, the door buzzer system was upgraded. In addition to the new outside buzzer, new monitors were added to Mrs. Mastrogiavanni's, Mrs. Thoms', Mrs. Herron's, and Mrs. Greenberg's desk. These monitors show multiple views surrounding the school. A meeting with Father Schiele will be held to discuss the next steps.

- L. WiFi- The school is still waiting to see if we will receive the funding from EANS Covid funding for access points. Once we order these, there will most likely be at least a 6 month wait.
- K. Magazine Drive- Thank you to everyone who contributed. Last day is September 29.

3. Board Update- led by Kara Ciancuilli

A-EVENTS

- a- Movie Night- Was a hit! Thank you to all who attended and also thank you to the Chairs and committee members who organized this event. Reminder to all parents, that no corpus event is a "drop off and pick up" event. Parents must always attend.
- b-<u>Pre K/K picnic-</u> Great turn out. Thank you to all involved who organized and help make this fun for all the new families.
- c- <u>Parish Picnic-</u> We had over 500 attendees. Thank you to the Father Schiele, the parish, AAA catering, and Home and School for all the organization to make this special day happen.
- d- Home and School repaired the playground fence and paid library resources over the summer. They also paid for games at the parish picnic. Thank you H/S!
- e. <u>Trunk or Treat</u> October 21. Please check the Wednesday Envelope for flyer.
- f. Treasury Update: Beginning balance is \$25,776.85.
- g. Venmo transactions- Parents, these are still being logged. Please be patient as there was a lot of families who paid this way for special lunches.
- h. Book Fair October 6. Ice cream social October 5.
- i. 1st and 2nd grade social Friday October 7.

Next Home and School Meeting TBD